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MINUTES

Of the March 1, 2021
 Board of Directors Meeting 
	Directors Present:
	Robert Leer, Harvey Hayek, Cynthia Rodibaugh, Leo Wick, Sr., Terry Hays

	Directors Absent:
	None 

	Others Present:
	David A. Van Dresar, General Manager; Wendi Pyle, Administrative Assistant; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel, via telephone; Andy Donnelly, Daniel B. Stephens & Associates


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 9:30 a.m. on March 1, 2021 at the Fayette County Agricultural Building Conference Room 104 located at 255 Svoboda Lane, in La Grange, Texas.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none.
Minutes from the February 1, 2021 board of directors meeting were presented.  Mrs. Rodibaugh made the motion to approve the minutes of the board of directors meeting as presented.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  
The February 2021 financial statements and outstanding bills were presented by Ms. Pyle.  Mr. Hayek made the motion to approve the financial statements and pay the outstanding bills. Mr. Hays seconded the motion and it was approved. 
The board considered appropriate action on desired future conditions planning for GMA 12.  Mr. Van Dresar and Mr. Donnelly presented a technical memo regarding the Carrizo-Wilcox Aquifer system.  Mr. Van Dresar and Mr. Donnelly stated that due to the extreme depth, poor water quality, and lack of any production wells being in the Wilcox portion of the aquifer system, the Wilcox Aquifer is non-relevant for planning purposes in GMA 12.  Mr. Van Dresar asked the board to approve the technical memo and make the Wilcox portion of the Carrizo-Wilcox Aquifer non-relevant for planning purposes in GMA 12.  After a brief discussion, Mr. Hayek made the motion to make the Wilcox Aquifer non-relevant for planning in GMA 12.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and the motion was approved.
Mr. Van Dresar presented the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

On February 2, the district received a call from the TCEQ regarding a well in Ellinger that was producing red water and the TCEQ was advising us that they may need assistance in addresses for notification.  Immediately following the call from TCEQ, the district received a call from Bill Staley, the well owner in Ellinger.  Mr. Staley informed the district that his water had been bad for a few months and thought it may be drilling occurring in the area.  Mr. Staley stated that he took a sample to Columbus and was advised not to use the water.  When asked if an analysis was performed on the water, Mr. Staley said no.  I advised Mr. Staley to collect a sample and have it analyzed to get information to have a better understanding as to the nature of the problem.  On February 4, I received a call from Region 11 of TCEQ and was told that they will not be investigating the problem as it was a domestic well.  On February 11, the district received an email from Bradley Loehr of BEFCO Engineering regarding progress on the PWS well in Ellinger.  The email also included information sent to the TCEQ regarding an oil well blowout to the west of Ellinger.  As of this report, the district has not received any further information from the well owner or the TCEQ.

Meetings and Public Education:

There were no meetings or public education events during the month of February.

General Business

1. Update on GMA 12 and GMA 15 

· GMA 12 held a virtual meeting on February 12.  General items of business were discussed as well as the following key items.
· Comments were received from the public regarding agenda items.  With Mr. Andy Weir with SAWDF, a non-profit organization that was created to protect the Carrizo and Wilcox aquifers, gave a presentation about the economic impacts of increased drawdowns in the Carrizo and Wilcox aquifers.  Mr. Weir stated that a 138 foot drawdown in the Lost Pines GCD would have over 200 water wells needing to be worked on.  Mr. Weir advised the GMA that mitigation costs could range from $1,000 to $10,000.  He added that the GMA needs to prioritize groundwater needs of domestic, livestock, and irrigation, as well as surface water, with exportation being the exception.  He also stated that drawdowns are just averages.
· A presentation was given by Steve Young of INTERA, the hydrogeologist for Post Oak Savannah GCD.  Mr. Young presented slides on the S-11 model run comparing the drawdowns from the last cycle of planning using the old model to the new model using the 15,000 acre feet per year production being used in the planning process now with the 12,000 acre feet per year of production requested by Post Oak Savannah.  Post Oak Savannah, is desiring a 145 foot drawdown in the Carrizo aquifer which models show would be achieved with a 12,200 acre feet per year production.  Post Oak Savannah made a motion to approve this, but the motion was not seconded. Fayette County GCD asked to be given time to review the information and vote at the next meeting.  This was agreed to by the other districts. 
· All proposed DFC’s will be sent out at the same time as to not have two comment periods for the GMA.
· A request by Lost Pines GCD to declare the Yegua Jackson and the Trinity aquifers non-relevant for planning purposes was approved.
2. Update on Permit Approval 

· No permits were approved by the General Manager in the month of February.
3. Drought Conditions 

· As of February 23, approximately half of the county is under D2 (Severe Drought) conditions, while the remaining portion of the county is under D1 (Moderate Drought) conditions.
· Rainfall averaged 1.77 inches total.  The gauge at Buckner’s Creek collected the most with 2.57 inches and the gauge at Lake Fayette collected the least with 1.35 inches.
4. Update Legislature and News Articles 

· Several groundwater bills have been filed during this legislative session and we are monitoring the movement of those bills through the process.
5. Unsold Properties Update 
· No unsold properties were processed by the district manager during the month of February. 
Mr. Van Dresar updated the Board on the District Goals and Management Objectives and upcoming meetings and seminars were presented 
There were no exceptions received by the district in the month of February.

Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda.   
There being no further business, Mr. Hays made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  President Wick adjourned the meeting at 10:12 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., Vice President


Cynthia Rodibaugh, Secretary/Treasurer
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